Rocky Mountain ASPMN Board Meeting Minutes
	Purpose: To maintain chapter activities including election of officers and ongoing chapter events working to improve nursing practice and to provide high-quality nursing care for management of patients’ pain
	Date:  3/20/18

	Present: Jan Grantham, Beth Hasse, Amy Prater, Barbara Cavanagh, Betsy Woolf


	Time:   6:30pm
Location:
Conference Call

President:   Barbara Cavanagh
Secretary:  Beth Hasse

	Next Scheduled Meeting:  June 12, 2018 at 7:00pm by phone or Skype
	



	AGENDA ITEM
	ISSUES
	ACTIONS

	Margo McCaffrey
	1) Donation of $200 to ASPMN Research in Margo’s name
2) Thank you card received from National
	

	Budget
	1) 2 more members have renewed for 2018
2) Currently have $2532, down from 2629 due to donation and bank fees
3) Amy has a new credit card for the chapter.  
	Barb and Amy will meet to add Barb to and remove Joni from our bank account and credit card.  This was unanimously approved by the board and seconded by Jan and Betsy.

	Chapter Bylaws
	Last updated 1/2015 when Joni was chapter president

Chapter resource document is online with ASPMN for all of us to access as needed

Barb recommends we review the national bylaws and make any adjustments to ours
	Jan will discuss with Terry who is on the National Board

	Annual Report
	Annual report was sent
Google Docs has been used for annual report and meeting minutes, but is tied to Betsy’s email.  
	Amy will see if she can upload chapter minutes and report to members only section of our website.  \
Barb will consider overarching goal



	Future board meetings in 2018
	Mar 20

June 12

September at ASPMN Conference – Sept 26
Nov 13


	1) All meetings on Skype or conference call except one at ASPMN.
2) Barb has considered business Skype – will ask Carrie for advice
3) Amy will look into Zoom video app

	Collaborative Nursing Conference
	February 15 – 5th Annual Collaborative Nursing Conference – Arvada Center - “Stop the Bleed” certifications offered

Over 100 people attended
	1) Betsy, Amy, Barb, and Jan attended and Amy said it was the best she has been too.
2) Betsy is the lead organizer next year.  Barb will ask if she wants suggestions for topics related to pain.



	April Event
	Opioid Crisis – theme for the year

Diversion in healthcare - Jan will talked with CHCO Diversion specialist – Heidi McNeally at CHCO and Anne gave info on Peer Assistance Services and can contact Katherine Garcia if we want to proceed with a presentation by Katherine

Heidi said that CHCO might be able to sponsor which would help with CEUs or food
90 minutes is reasonable
	1) April is coming too quickly, agree to postpone

2) Schedule on November 8

3) Barb would like to hear a success story

	June Event
	Opioid Crisis – theme for the year

June 28th - Crisis with pregnant women and their babies, mechanism of addiction, treatment and challenges of minimal resources

90 minutes is reasonable
	Amy has contacted Kaylin Klee, obstetrician

Barb has contacted Michelle Uoto, at Lutheran, but not heard back yet

Barb will send info on getting CEUs from Laura H



	November Event
	November 8th – diversion and nursing
	Jan will follow-up on diversion presenters

	Legislation
	Keep up to date on State and National policy affecting opiates and nursing

Barb and Amy attended and met Jim Smallwood and CJ Cullihan (founder of our chapter in 2005)
	Amy, legislative liaison, will send Beth information on bills in legislation related to pain to distribute to board.  Amy will also put it on the chapter website 


	Community Outreach
	National Drug Take Back Day – drop boxes are available every day – maybe help with shut in who need help disposing of medications

	Need more information to make an informed decision – Barb will get more information on areas that have greatest need


	Recruitment of members
	How do we recruit new members and young members
	Each board member bring on at least one new member.  



	Research
	“I wonder…” questions.
	Discuss at next board meeting.  Consider SurveyMonkey to solicit questions from members and followers.

	Award
	Betsy is the ANCC Board Certified Pain Management Nurse of the Year 2018 – Colorado Nurses Foundation nominated her
	Amy will post on the chapter website
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